

Meeting Minutes for 2/2/25

Opened the meeting at 4:32

Attendance: Joe Walsh, Mike Storer, Wayne Leslie, Bob Greenleaf, Ted Greenleaf, Ray Felker, Jeremy Burbank, Kevin Vermette, Phil Burbank, Colby Hobart, Joe Walsh Jr

**Treasurer reports:** Checking balance \$3,756. Savings balance \$1,000.27 PayPal \$99.08(-\$232.08 for gates) Printed for viewing. payments to: CMP, website, JP Carroll, hardware store, Amazon, MSA Deposit: donations, memberships. Motion to accept by Bob and second by Jeremy (11-0) accepted

**Secretary/Minutes:** Always posted to the website. Motion to accept by Bob second by Jeremy (11-0) accepted

**President's report:**

**Old Business:** from last meeting:

Still working on the town deeding land over to the club and applying for a tax abatement as tax exempt, if it's doable would need to go to town vote. Still working on, will update when any new info.

Mike talked to the town (Limerick) about our putting a "box" outside for misc. equipment/etc. that is taking up space in the clubhouse. Still looking.

RSD graphics did the sign, Mike mounted it, looks awesome! Thank you all.

In honor plaques are all mounted on nice backers(thank you Bob) just need to mount on Bridges.

NH trail?.

Bridge and washout map for future reference. Summer project

New club map, update and print? Summer project.

**New business:**

Club BBQ was a huge success, brought in \$600 in donations and \$644 in membership/donations also a \$30 food donation from waterboro club, totaling \$1,274 (-60 for meat and extras) deposit of \$1,214 THANK YOU ALL!!

Mike fixed up the donated blackstone grill, made a nice tray, Phil seasoned it for use and worked out perfectly! Thank you, brought life to an old stove.

We did rent a portable toilet, Joe Joe got us a deal for \$100 and delivered it at a drop of a hat! It got plenty of use!

Club ride, 2/15/25 starts in Newfield ends at peppermill restaurant limerick for live band, food, and more! Or cancel and do dinner? Will wait a week and see on the weather before canceling.

Bob made a new sign for out front to notify passing public of future events and meetings, also can make different signs for any other events if needed. Thank you Bob.

IRS filing of 990N form all done and accepted. First time for new president.

Colby picked up 2 gates to put up at new bridges \$232.08 tractor supply 8ft. Will mount in front of new bridges.

Colby will go out and open the floating bridge gate to 5ft for the season.

Newfield registration fee check will be coming, spoke with Nichole Friday. Will send it as soon as they get it!

#### **Vice President's report --**

Mike and Colby picked up the conveyor belts to use on bridges and where ever needed. Stored out back hidden. Still more down there we need to get.

Snowmobile care, we have a lot of money invested in equipment and would like to see more care taken with them to make them last for a long time, please remove brush and trees to prevent scratches and damage.

New club roller build? Will hold off and see how the season plays out and collect for future build.

Landowner relations and trail enforcement was out, ticketed a mini Jeep on the closed trails. Wardens have been awesome on enforcement.

**MSA/membership Update:** memberships are slowly coming in, so far we've sold 31 family memberships, 9 business members. Brought in so far \$3,044.

#### **Board updates/recommendations** (None at this time)

**Trail Report:** most trail work is done, may need some signs and fine tuning in different areas. Waiting on snow!

#### Newfield side:

#### Limericks side:

Alderwood trail to uptown (Carroll field on 160) closed and blocked till we get substantial amount of snow, they did work to the field and didn't want it messed up.

Pallets still needed on T-bone trail, old one washed away. Will take care of.

Winnie rd still needs some attention at the ledges with some equipment or different ideas this summer.

Future events/fundraisers:

Club ride 2/15

Pop up weekend cookouts anytime

Tent at supermarket

50/50 raffle

Others....

Bob, asked if Gates are manned by wardens and the conservancy is manned by John B. Need open for getting trails ready

Bob, also asked if Kiosk not being used could be used for front sign out front and utilize one by the Christmas tree farm intersection and store in a more permanent spot.

New houses going up along the power lines next to clubhouse

Bob needs a new actuator for Ted's groomer dropping off at Mikes to get fixed.

Next meeting is March 2, 2025

Motion to close meeting by Mike second by Wayne (11-0)

Meeting closed at 5:06